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“F Y I” Update


 The October meeting of the executive committee was held in  the Guild office on October 10 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Janet Hunter, Nancy Noel, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Terry Garner, Jordan Juby, Claude L’Ecuyer and Don Smith.  Joanne Schnurr, Marc Laurin and Tony Cote did not attend.

 ONG, Local 30205, Executive Committee changes, effective immediately:

Acting Vice-President - Nancy Noel; Acting Secretary - Terry Garner.  There are currently two vacant Member-at-Large positions.  Elections to fill executive positions will be held at the  Annual General Membership meeting on December 12, 2007.

 Please make note of the new ONG email address: ong@cwa-scacanada.ca.  Also note the updated web address for CWA/SCA Canada at www.cwa-scacanada.ca.  Email addresses for CWA/SCA Canada staff have also changed, and their new contact information is available through the website.

 We were shocked and saddened to hear of the sudden death on October 29 of CWA/SCA Canada staff representative Dan Zeidler at the age of 56 in Winnipeg.  Our sympathies go out to his wife, Hortense, his family, friends and colleagues.

 Former Citizen Unit member Dan Drolet has completed writing the ONG Local History and it’s ready for editing/proofreading.  If any member is interested in volunteering for this project, please contact the Guild office or a member of the executive committee.

 www.ottawanewsguild.ca - We’re still seeking your suggestions for updating the ONG Local website; please give it some thought and help us out with your ideas.  

 Delta Reprographics - the parties are scheduled to meet during the second week of November for bargaining of the first collective agreement for this new unit.

 A joint ONG/Citizen Pay Equity committee meeting was held on September 24 and agreement was reached on the Financial Services department B-3 and B-4 positions.  The committees will meet again in early November to review the Reader Sales & Service department.


....over
 The Guild sent a letter to the Ottawa Citizen last month about our concerns with privacy issues following wording changes to the Manulife Financial Group Benefits Extended Health Care Claim forms.  The ONG met with the company this week to discuss these concerns, with a view to perhaps raising this issue jointly with Manulife.

 The ONG filed a grievance as the Ottawa Citizen has advised it will no longer cover the parking expenses for the reporter working at the downtown courthouse.  The company had been providing a parking spot at the courthouse, but gave notice that it would discontinue paying parking charges effective October/07.

 In line with the ongoing process changes at the Ottawa Citizen, the ONG has issued a survey of a number of questions to Editorial department members to gather member input for use in our discussions with the company concerning major changes happening at the paper.  Newsroom members are asked to submit their survey responses to the ONG by Wednesday, November 7.  Your cooperation is appreciated.

 Information about the TNG 2008 David S. Barr Award is posted on Guild bulletin boards.  This award is named after David Barr, who served as legal counsel to The Newspaper Guild for more than 25 years.  The scholarship is to recognize one high school and one post-secondary student for their journalistic achievement and to encourage them to focus on issues of social justice.  The amount of the Award is $500 for the high school student winner and $1,500 for the post-secondary student winner.  All entries must be of work published or broadcast between January 1, 2007 and December 31, 2007, that helped to right a wrong, corrected an injustice, or promoted justice and fairness.  Deadline date:  all entries must be postmarked by January 25, 2008.  Application forms are available online at the TNG website (www.newsguild.org) or from the ONG office.

Members can check the “Awards/Scholarships” section on the CWA/SCA Canada web page for all scholarships available for Guild members (www.cwa-scacanada.ca).

 Recent ONG donations:
•Annual donation to TNG 2007-08 Irving Leuchter Memorial Scholarship Fund;

•UNITE/HERE Local 261 - on strike against Sheraton Ottawa Hotel;

•IUE-CWA Local 907 President (illness and plant closure);

•Local 39521, National California Media Workers Guild; members of the California Federation of Interpreters (CFI) who were on strike against the Los Angeles Courts.

 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”
•Basket to Norm Provencher (Citizen/Editorial) - surgery.

[image: image2.wmf]If you are aware of an ONG member in your workplace that should be acknowledged with our congratulations or condolences, please pass this information on to a member of the executive committee or contact the ONG office.  Your assistance is truly appreciated.
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